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The end of hand-written Marriage Certificates and Registers
As we all await better times and the end of the Covid-19

crisis, a rather drastic change has silently affected the way
church marriages will be registered in the future. One
thing clergy and church staff learn is how to deal with
marriage registers. For generations, on the day of their
marriage, couples saw the vicar compiling and signing two
registers and issuing that long green hand-written
Marriage Certificate we all jealously keep in a drawer
among the most important documents. All that changed on
the 4th of May when the Civil Partnerships, Marriages and
Death (Registration) Act 2019 came into force.

By order of the General Register Office, I (and every
incumbent in the country) had to officially close and
surrender the marriage registers and certificate books of
our parishes, and train for a new system. The priest will
now conduct the wedding as usual, but rather than
registers and certificates, I will have to compile a
“Marriage Document” and take it to the local Registry
Office to have it registered.  Once entered on the
electronic marriage register, couples will then obtain their
Certificate of Marriage.

In the old system - under which I and most of of us
were married - there was a certain sense of
accomplishment when the priest handed over the
certificate to the couple, a feeling that all had been done.
I am sure it will not be the same with the new rules.

My reflection though goes a little deeper. It is obvious
that this change was implemented to reflect a society
which is no more predominantly practising Anglican (not
even Christian), but rather a melting pot of many races
and traditions, and that is good in itself. Nevertheless, part
of me is mourning the fact that Church of England
incumbents have been deprived of a centuries-long

privilege; that of holding registers and being de facto
registrars as representatives of the National Church.

There was a time when the certifying signature of the
vicar was as good as that of the GP or a lawyer on official
documents such as mortgage applications etc., but this is
already changing as we have moved from a society where
the local parish church was the heart of community and
the vicar a key figure in it, to a place where at best we are
something people like to know it’s there but don’t join, at
worst something completely irrelevant.

Going back to registers, keeping them in order,
compiling them without making mistakes and sending
quarterly returns to the Registry Office was a daunting and
time-consuming task. Selfishly speaking, this change will
make my life much easier. And yet, to me, this is sadly just
another step in the direction of further irrelevance of the
Church of England in the official life of the nation, a quiet,
gentle degradation of its ministers, and another step on
the way that, one day, will inevitably lead to
disestablishment.    Dr O. Camaioni, Rector

Springline Singers
Community Choir

Springline Singers is resuming on Thursday 20th May
and will be outside until restrictions are hopefully lifted on
21st June. The first three meetings will be held in the
garden of Monks Court, Newbury Road, East Hendred at
7.30pm. There will be NO charge for these three sessions
and if the weather looks inclement the session will be
cancelled. The dates in June are Thursday 10th June and
Thursday 17th June. On Thursday 24th June we will
hopefully return to West Hendred Hall, 8 to 10 pm. £7 per
session, for 4 weeks up to Thursday 15th July. We will
then have a break until early September. We are a very
friendly group who would welcome new members, no
previous singing experience necessary. For more
information, please email susie@monkscourt.co.uk

Springline Productions
After a very frustrating year Springline Productions

are much looking forward to putting on a show. We are
sure the village will be thrilled to hear that we are
hoping to put on a Panto in 2022 (Oh yes, we are!) The
provisional timing is that we would start rehearsing in
January 2022 and the performances would be in mid-
March. We would love new participants, aged 9+ to 90
(or older). Either for performing on stage or helping
behind the scenes. Please register your interest by
emailing susie@monkscourt.co.uk

And now -  news of some ‘normality’ returning
to our parish.   Inside is more news of popular
clubs and activities re-starting this Summer.
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24 hour Ride helpsParish Council - Annual Report

Annual Report of the Parish Council
This year due to Covid the annual public meeting is not

feasible so we are using this Bulletin to bring you up-to-date
on the PC’s activities. If you have any questions please
contact the Clerk and she will arrange for a response.

2020 was an exceptional year for the PC with all
meetings from April onwards being held online. These
proved surprisingly successful enabling the PC to undertake
its usual business effectively. The County and District
Councillors also linked in and provided us with an update on
both District and County Council business. Members of the
public have also joined in.  At the beginning of the year we
were short of two councillors and Natalie Coates and Julie
Roberts were co-opted and welcomed to the PC during the
year but unfortunately Natalie had to resign in early 2021 as
the family moved out of the village.
Financial Summary A precept of £43,000 was agreed for
the year which was a 3% increase on the previous year.
Additional funds were required for repairs and maintenance,
and saving toward new play equipment. The main items of
expenditure were village maintenance: £15,900, staff costs
(clerk and lengthmen): £12572, playgrounds: £2259,
Bulletin: £1848, allotments: £1050 and fees (insurance/audit
etc): £2374.  Grants made to village and local organisations
totalled £1058.
Covid-19 The PC has been fully supportive of the village
initiative - Community Friends - by facilitating access to
grants and with some councillors being directly involved.
The aim of Community Friends is to support those in the
village in need due to the pandemic, by offering help with
shopping, getting prescriptions and other requirements, a
service much appreciated by the village.
Emergency planning is important for villages and during
the year the PC with volunteer help has produced a plan
which is now on the village web site. It is hoped that it will
not be needed but in the event of an emergency some
forward planning has been done.
Planning has remained a key issue for the PC in 2020 with
about 50 planning applications to be considered and
commented on as required. Major applications included:

• Mather House – addition of 10 bungalows suitable for
older people. The PC was active seeking to improve the
appearance, landscaping, layout and access. It is now
approved and at some stage building work will follow.

• Greensands – following considerable discussion of a
second planning application that the owner of the site
submitted while refusal of the original application was under
appeal, the owner has now withdrawn the second
application. The original application included many reserved
matters and the PC is seeking the best outcomes when
these are considered.

• Harwell Campus – during the year there were several
significant applications.  These include the erection of a
Vaccine Manufacturing Innovation Centre, erection of a
multi-occupier Class B employment building, land to the
west of Thomson Avenue and the Fermi Gate application.
This last application is to provide employment space in
offices and laboratories covering  a large area. The PC has
commented and lodged holding objections on these as they
are in our parish and also within the AONB.

• Brightwell House, Woods Farm Lane – the PC objected
to the proposal to build seven 3 bed detached houses on
several grounds, including access and over-development of

the site.  The District Council also objected leading to the
applicant going to appeal, which was rejected.

• Plough Inn – this application which includes conversion
of the inn to a residential dwelling and the Oak Room into a
residential dwellings, creation of a new club-house and a
unit for community offices, was welcomed in principle. This
has involved the PC in many detailed discussions with the
District Council and the applicant, leading to the PC
requesting many improvements to the plans concerning
impact on the Conservation Area, of the proposed new club-
house, access and other issues. The District Council’s
Conservation Officer rejected the plans on similar grounds.
New plans are awaited.

The parish is represented on the Harwell Campus
Stakeholder group by the chairman and provides scrutiny of
the decommissioning of the Harwell site.
Traffic problems, mostly related to the A417 operating
close to capacity at peak times, lead to problems with
village access.  The upgrade of Featherbed Lane and the
proposed roundabout at the junction with the A417 are on
hold we understand. Diversion of traffic through Rowstock
when the A34 is closed has led to many complaints of night-
time noise. This has been taken up with our MP who has
been active in making the case for alternative diversion
routes. Speeding traffic on the approach to Rowstock has
also been an issue and a speed monitor (SID) is being
obtained to remind drivers of the 30mph speed limits.
The Bulletin, published by the Parish Council since 1967,
has been ably edited by Rachel Sutton since 2017. She is
doing an excellent job, taking great care to obtain articles
from all village organisations, including sending the gentle
reminders that are so essential!  The Bulletin is delivered by
parish councillors and some highly appreciated volunteers.
The Hendred.org website has been run by the PC since
2000.  Village organisations have developed their own
websites in recent years and the emphasis of the
hendred.org website is to provide up-to-date practical
information and links to village organisations’ and other
useful websites.
Village Maintenance The duties of our Lengthman, Brian
Goodwin, had to be reduced due to ill health, but he has
been happy to continue to help with lighter tasks along with
his brother Ron, who took over grass cutting for some time
after Brian became ill.  Brian and Ron, along with Rob
Connolly at Rowstock, keep the parish tidy by litter picking,
collecting the rubbish from the public bins, weeding the
playparks and carrying out other useful tasks.

Paul Stoter took on grass cutting in public areas and the
cemeteries in May 2020.  Paul also maintains playground
equipment and fences and the Snells Woodland Walkway.
His services are highly valued by the PC.

The grass areas on the frontage of Portway Close and on
the west side of the Rowstock roundabout are mown by
Evergreen Services.
The Courtesy Lighting system is run by the PC to provide
modest but essential lighting to village streets.  The 33
lights receive electricity from the houses or other buildings
where they are situated and the owners are reimbursed for
the electricity used. Some of the house owners who host
the lights do not collect the electricity payment, supporting
the village by covering the cost themselves – the gesture is
appreciated!
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Defribrillators  The PC owns the defibrillator which is in
the ex-telephone kiosk on the High Street.  Barbara Smith
is an official guardian of the defibrillator and makes sure it
is ready for action.  John Groves maintains the kiosk
meticulously.

A second defibrillator, obtained by Snells Hall in 2020, is
located at the hall entrance.

The PC maintains the Penney Play Park and the Mill
Lane Play Park and both parks are inspected monthly by
two members of the Parish Council to ensure that they are
safe.  An annual RoSPA inspection takes place in July to
ensure that all the equipment meets the required safety
legislation.

Over the year several wooden components of the
Penney Play Park equipment were replaced due to wood
rotting.  Work is planned to improve the surface beneath
the swings.

The Mill Lane play area equipment continues to show
signs of age and plans are developing for its replacement.

The PC is in discussion with the Sports Club to address
safety and the wider redevelopment of the whole sports
ground site.
Snells Woodland and Walkway  The Walkway provides a
safe route from Snells Hall car park to the Hendreds
School, avoiding Church Street.

The path and walkway has been inspected monthly by a
rota of people organised by Sarah James of the Hendreds
Environment Group and repairs are carried out by the PC.

Trees in the woodland are professionally inspected
approximately every two years.

Snells Hall Due to Covid-19 restrictions, the hall was very
quiet during the year, with the number of bookings reduced
by 70%, and the opportunity was taken to carry out
building maintenance.
Transport There is a new hourly bus service throughout
the evening and on Sundays between Wantage and
Didcot, while most daytime buses now operate direct to the
JR Hospital.  Within East Hendred, all buses stop only on
the A417, except school buses which serve the stops at
Orchard Lane and White Road.  Travel to the Mably Way
Health Centre or Abingdon now requires a change of bus.

The new cycle route from East Hendred to Lockinge
was completed, including a substantial new bridge over the
Ginge Brook, providing a much shorter quiet cycle route to
Wantage. The Sustrans cycle route 544 from East
Hendred to Didcot is now almost entirely traffic-free,
following the closure of the road between Hagbourne Hill
and Upton to vehicles.
Allotments Over the past year the Bowling Alley
Allotments have probably been cultivated to their highest
level since the second World War. Allotment demand is
greater than for years; waiting time is about 12 months.

The twice-yearly inspection routine is proving to be very
beneficial and plots are handed back in a better state than
previously, giving new tenants a good start.  The allotment
association BAAA have given considerable support,
including plot preparation, advice and widening
participation in gardening through the community raised
beds scheme. It was a very good year for the village
allotments!

Planning Update
As mentioned in the Spring Bulletin the plans for 65

houses on the Greensands site are still being developed.
The PC is continuing to work for improvements to these
plans. The Harwell Campus is developing fast, as noted in
the annual report. The biggest development under
consideration for the Campus in our parish is called Fermi
Gate, which includes plans for offices, laboratories and
light industrial uses, temporary accommodation and
supporting parking within five years. In general, the Parish
Council welcomes the high-quality employment
opportunities that development on the Campus brings.
However, all industrial development comes at an

environmental cost, and it is important that these large
projects are designed to minimise this cost, by
encouraging cycling, the use of public transport and by
mitigating the impact of buildings on the rural nature of the
area which is part of the AONB.

A new application has been made for a site at Milton
Hill, to build five large commercial buildings, suitable for
warehousing/goods distribution purposes, along with
parking for more than 400 cars, 70 HGVs, plus loading
bays for 40 HGVs.  The implications for traffic, both on the
over-stretched A34 and, when the A34 is disrupted, going
through Rowstock, are severe.  The Parish Council has
developed a strong objection which covers planning and
traffic issues.

From the Chair
It is encouraging that village life is slowly returning to

normal as restrictions are lifted. However at the time of
writing it is not clear whether the planned removal of most
restrictions on 21st June will take place due to the Covid
variants that are still causing problems.

We had a useful on-line meeting with our MP, David
Johnston, to raise some issues where we felt he could
help. These included sewage and water supply issues,
local traffic problems (particularly the A417), new local
housing without renewable energy and the effect on the
local infrastructure of more large developments at the
Harwell campus.

 To address sewage problems in the White Road and
Coulings Close the PC sent out a questionnaire and
obtained useful information. This was discussed at a
recent meeting with Thames Water which our MP had
assisted in arranging. As a result we have a better
understanding of the problems and Thames Water has

offered some more survey work. A new pipe is to be
provided to take surface water which is currently entering
the sewage system in the White Road area to a site in
High Street. Thames Water strongly requested that
residents are careful what they put down their toilets, and a
leaflet from them is included with this Bulletin.

Several residents have raised the problem of noise from
heavy lorries passing though Rowstock at night when there
is a diversion of the A34. We raised this with our MP and
he is putting pressure on Highways England to find an
alternative diversion route.

We welcome Sally Povolotsky as our new County
Councillor. She lives in the village so will have the
advantage of being particularly aware of local issues. She
is taking new initiatives to communicate with our Parish
Council and we welcome this.

Hopefully we are entering the summer without too many
restrictions and village organisations will once again be
able to meet in person.

John Sharp
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� Bathrooms
� Plumbing
� Heating
� Wall & Floor Tiling
� Property Maintenance

Glovers
Plumbing & Tiling

�: 01235 763253
�: 07850 687903
�: www.glovers.plumbing

�: gloversplumbingandtiling@gmail.com
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County Councillor Changes & Village News

Message from our new County
Councillor, Sally Povolotsky

Thank you for electing me to serve our community as
County Councillor for Hendreds & Harwell.

In 2019 I became disheartened by some of the planning
and highways issues that surround our wonderful villages.
I emailed, asked questions and, as time passed, got more
engaged with local Liberal Democrat colleagues and
friends and in 2020 was endorsed as a candidate by the
Liberal Democrats.

I am immensely proud of what my team of volunteers
and helpers, working alongside the Green Party, achieved
against tough opposition.

I am Vice-Chair of Hendreds Environment Group, own
The Hive ‘eco’ Hut, run the markets in the village and am
hugely passionate about the environment and small
independent businesses.

I want you to know how important your voice is - over
the coming weeks and months I will be asking for your
opinions, your ideas and especially engaging with our
youth locally. I’ll be running regular Surgeries. Meanwhile,
you can contact me through my Facebook page
@sally4hendredsandharwell or our website
https://hendredsandharwell.mycouncillor.org.uk/

As we come out of this pandemic let’s build a brave,
new and dynamic society together in a way I know this
village excels at with community at its core.

Report from Mike Fox-Davies,
outgoing County Councillor

After four years as your County Councillor, here is a
quick recap on my time representing Hendreds and
Harwell.

At Full Council, I presented four motions, all carried with
unanimous cross-party support. These were on HGV
Routing Agreements, HGV Developer Road Damage,
Steventon Reservoir, and Adoption of New Housing
Developments.

During the past 15 months, I attended the majority of
my eight Parishes’ meetings, reporting from the County
Council, and hearing about local issues to bring additional
pressure to bear on behalf of the residents. I continued to
push for 20 mph limits within all Hendreds and Harwell
residential areas, and more traffic calming where
necessary.

Each Councillor has a fund of £15,000 per year to
spend in their own Division on specific community

projects. This has been fully invested in over 20
community projects including new and replacement
recreation ground equipment, new footpaths, extra street
lighting, and a primary schools’ healthy eating programme.

As well as the full County Council, I sat on the
Performance Scrutiny Committee, Health Overview and
Scrutiny Committee and Planning and Regulations
committee.

I am proud to have been part of a pro-active Carbon
Zero focussed Oxfordshire County Council. The aim of the
County is to achieve net-zero carbon on the OCC estate
by 2030 and enable all Oxfordshire to achieve net-zero by
2050. The County supports over 85 community climate
action groups and is pursuing over 80 projects, including
five Cycle Network routes, converting street lights to LED,
low traffic neighbourhoods, installing EV charging points in
Council-owned car parks, and Home to School transport
decarbonisation plan.

Finally, I thank all who have contributed to my work and
to those valued residents and hard-working Parish
Councillors whom it has been my honour to quietly serve.

The allotments are busier than ever –
or at least busier than I can ever
remember. It’s that time of year when a
good summer and winter crop depends

on action now – sowing, planting on, getting the bean
sticks up, weeding and watering. Although writing this in
mid May after a fortnight of rain and wind it’s difficult to
imagine needing to cart watering cans back and forth.

But the time of year isn’t the only reason the allotments
are busy. More and more people in the village are
wanting to grow locally, producing their own healthy food,
eliminating food miles and reducing impact on the
environment. The Allotment Association and Parish
Council have therefore been working together to create
more growing space. Full sized plots can be daunting for

those new to allotment gardening. A number of the larger
plots have therefore been sub-divided in recent months to
create several new smaller plots. This has allowed two
gardeners who ‘cut their teeth’ on raised beds on the
Community Plot to take on their own allotment. This has
both reduced the waiting list for an allotment and
released two raised beds on the Community Plot. There
is no charge for the use of the raised beds and if you are
interested in making use of one perhaps while you wait
for an allotment, because you have limited space at home
or maybe to give yourself a space to escape to please
contact the Allotment Association (Sianlab@aol.com).
Meanwhile if you would like to add your name to the
allotment waiting list contact the Parish Council
(catherineshortis.ehpc@gmail.com).

Drinkwise
What makes a wine suitable for vegans? This is a question I often get asked. It comes down to the fining agent

which is used by the winemaker. The fining agent essentially acts as a filter, removing any tiny particles of sediment
before the wine is bottled and helping to stabilise it. In the past products like bull’s blood were used, although
fortunately this is no longer permitted. Products commonly used today include egg whites, gelatine and isinglass,
which is derived from the swim bladders of fishes. However, there are several non-animal derived products which can
be used. Bentonite, a clay derived from volcanic ash, is the most common. Many producers are using vegan-friendly
fining agents, and their vegan credentials will be clearly marked on the back label. If you see the words unfined or
unfiltered on the bottle, then nothing has been used at all so the wines will also be suitable for vegans to drink. Finally,
any wine marked kosher is also suitable.      Article by Nikki from the shop
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The Walking Group
Hurrah - The walking group

started again in mid-May. After 10
years the group is having a bit of a
re-vamp. On the first Wednesday of
each month the group will meet in
East Hendred at 9.30am outside the
church and do a circular walk with
coffee in Ardington. If necessary,
there will be two groups going on
different length walks. On the other
three Wednesdays the walks will be
from different locations round
Oxfordshire or Berkshire. These
walks will start at 9.30am and be 5
to 6 miles in length with participants
carrying their own coffee and snack
(if needed). An email will be sent out
prior to the walk with exact details of
meeting point etc. If you would like
to be put on the mailing list for the
walking group or have any
questions, please email
susie@monkscourt.co.uk

Morland Bowling
Club

Lawn bowling has resumed at
Morland Bowling Club which is
located behind the former Plough
Public House in Orchard Lane, East
Hendred.

Thanks to the hard work of our
members who voluntarily maintain
the green throughout the year,
practice and 'in-house' competitions
are already well underway - subject
of course to Covid-19 conditions.

Our summer programme, with
other clubs and our competitive
leagues, is also in place. However,
the season, which normally starts at
the end of April, will be shorter than
usual this year due to the delayed
start.

New members, beginners or
experienced players, are always
welcome and if you are interested in
finding out more about the club, or
would like to visit, then please
contact Marion or Joe for further
information (see below).

We can also offer you a trial
session, without obligation, but
please note flat shoes are essential
so as not to damage the green.
Marion Pointer Tel: 01865 391679
E-mail:
marion.pointer@btinternet.com
Or Joe Preston 833648

Gardening Group
We made our first garden visit in late April when we met in Anna and

Chris’s lovely garden in Newbury Road. We had to divide into two groups to
comply with the rule of six.

We enjoyed seeing lovely blossom on an old pear tree growing on the side
of the house and lovely displays of tulips, hellebores and Snake’s Head
fritillaries. They have made a new pond and are planning to lay a wild flower
mat in the wilder area at the bottom of the garden. We are planning a second
visit later in the Summer when the roses and delphiniums are out. It will also
be interesting to see how the pond has developed.

In early May, we again split into two to visit Jill’s garden in Orchard Close.
There were so many interesting things to see and unusual plants and shrubs
to discuss. I was pleased to be in the same group as Pauline who was able
to tell us the names of the plants. Peter tends their productive vegetable
patch. As a result of the unusual weather the asparagus was only just
appearing whereas it is normally ready in April.

By the time you read this, the group will also have visited my randomly
organised garden in Horn Lane. I have been pleased that so many plants
that I have left outside have found new homes.

Please look out for notices in “What’s on in the Hendreds” for information
about future events. Angela Pawlyn
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Charlton Road, Wantage. Oxon OX12 8EP
Tel: 01235 772700
www.charltonpark.net

For all your local,
national and

international flower
orders

Visit our large Pet Department.
Shrubs and Pot Plants for all occasions.

National Gift Vouchers, the ideal present,
available in-store.
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HENDRED STORES &
POST OFFICE
Opening Hours:
Monday to Friday:
                6am - 5pm
Saturday: 6.30am - 1pm
Sunday:   6.30am - 12noon

POST COLLECTIONS
Weekdays -
all post boxes:
7:00am & 4:15pm
Saturday and Sunday
during pandemic -
Hendred Stores: 7:00am

REFUSE COLLECTION
Every Tuesday:
Food waste
Alternate Tuesdays:
(1)   Non-Recyclables
(grey bin)
(2)   Recycling (green bin)
and
Garden Waste (brown bin)

AUGUST BANK HOLIDAY
BIN COLLECTIONS
Wednesday
1st September 2021
Recycling (green) bins,
Food Waste and
Garden (brown) bins

DISTRICT COUNCILLOR
Janet Shelley
1 Hillside,
Newbury Street,
East Hendred, OX12 8LF
Tel: 07791 266 331
Email:
janet.shelley@
whitehorsedc.gov.uk

COUNTY COUNCILLOR
Sally Povolotsky
Email: sally.povolotsky@
oxfordshire.gov.uk

MEMBER OF
PARLIAMENT
David Johnston
House of Commons
London, SW1A 0AA
david.johnston.mp
@parliament.uk

Planning Matters Parish Council Information
Council meetings are currently held on Zoom
7:30pm on the 1st Thursday of each month.
An Open Forum, in which parishioners may ask
questions, starts at 8pm.
Clerk to the Council:  Julia Evans,
Moorcroft, Greenway, W. Hendred Tel: 833466,
Email:easthendred.clerk@gmail.com
Chairman:
Dr John Sharp, Inish Fail, Orchard Close
Tel: 833367
Deputy Chairman:
Roger Turnbull, Monks Court, Newbury Rd
Tel: 833797
Councillors:
Dominic Hardisty, Ridgeway Lodge,
Skeats Bush, Newbury Road Tel: 861866
Charles Pappenheim, Willow House,
Horn Lane  Tel: 835014
Julie Roberts.  11 Portway Close
Tel: 07821 544878
Catherine Shortis, Oak Barn, Old Rd
Tel: 820284
Selby Stocks, Portway, Reading Rd
Tel:  821740
Stephen Webb, 56 Bath Street, Abingdon
stephenwebb.ehpc@gmail.com

Village Information

Council Working Groups
Allotments: C Shortis, C Pappenheim
Bulletin: J Sharp, C Pappenheim
Courtesy lights: C Pappenheim, S Stocks
Finance: J Sharp, R Turnbull, S Webb,

C Pappenheim,  D Hardisty
Highways: J Sharp, R Turnbull,

M Beddow
Lengthman: C Pappenheim
Playgrounds: R Turnbull, C Shortis,
 D Hardisty, C Pappenheim
Rights of way: C & A Pappenheim
Transport:  S Webb

Representatives on Other  Bodies
AONB: J Sharp
Harwell Liaison: J Sharp, S Webb
OCC Transport: S Webb
Sports Club: S Stocks, J Roberts
Howard Spicer
Fund: Diana Wheeker, Jan Wansell

Planning Matters (continued)
P21/V0892/FUL – Fordybrook, Ford Lane.
Variation of conditions 2,3,7,9 and 11. The PC
was concerned about the construction Method
statement and the way route vehicles would
take to access and egress the site. Awaiting
determination.
P21/V0793/HH – Portway and Portway Villa,
Reading Road. Demolition of conservatory and
single storey extension. The PC had no
objection. Awaiting determination.
P21/V1125/FUL – Monks Farm, Newbury
Road. Change of use to equestrian, erection of
manege and relocation of earth bund. The PC
is considering this application.
P21/V0986/LDP – Trenfield, Wantage Road,
Rowstock. Single storey rear extension. This is
a permitted development application. The
Parish Council has not commented.

P20/V0389/RM - Greensands, Reading Road.
Reserved Matters following outline planning
permission P15/V2328/O. This application has now
been withdrawn. The appeal against the refusal of
permission for the original proposal has been
allowed.
P20/V1667/O – Fermi Gate, Harwell Campus.
Outline application with all matters reserved for the
redevelopment of part of Harwell Campus known as
Fermi Gate. The PC lodged a holding objection
pending further information.  Amended plans have
been received and are being considered by the PC.
P20/V3076/HH and P20/V3079/LB – Vine House,
Chapel Square. Single storey kitchen extension at
rear of house with some internal and external
alterations (garden elevation only). The PC had no
objection. Permission granted.
P20/V3141/HH – Oak Barn, Old Road. Construction
of a detached, single storey, oak framed outbuilding
for use as a home office and garden store. The new
building will replace an existing old shed. The PC
had no objection. Permission granted.
P20/V3176/HH – Wyatts, Orchard Lane. First floor
extension - convert bungalow to two storey dwelling.
The PC was concerned about the impact on the
Conservation Area. Permission granted.
P20/V3283/HH – Kingsgate, Chapel Square.
Proposed 2 bay garage. The Parish Council had no
objection. Awaiting determination.
P14/V2873/O – Land to the west of Great Western
Park, Didcot. Amended plans for up to 4254
dwellings and amenities. The PC had no comment .
P20/V3332/FUL – Building 12, RAL, Harwell
Campus. Erection of Class E building with
associated car and cycle parking and landscaping.
The PC had no objection. Permission granted.
P20/V2984/FUL – 22 Ridgeway Close. Change of
use of land from public use to residential garden.
The PC objected to this application due to the
impact on the local area. Permission granted.
P21/V0133/HH – 8 Coulings Close. Variation of
condition 2 (Approved Plans - change rear single
storey pitched roof to a flat roof; internal
reconfigurations and enlargement of side window to
new bedroom) on planning application.
P19/V1016/HH - Erection of new two storey rear
extension and associated internal reconfigurations.
The PC had no objections. Permission granted.
P21/V0428/FUL – Park North Field. Proposal to
instal up to five Shepherds Hut style portable self
contained accommodation units. The PC requested
conditions on the siting of refuse and forbidding
music after 10pm. Awaiting determination.
P21/V0481/LDP – 19 Portway Close. Proposed loft
conversion with no dormers. Permitted development.
P21/V0619/FUL – Land west of Newbury Road.
Proposed new dwelling. The PC had no objection.
Awaiting determination.
P21/V0664/FUL – Land north of Building R96, Road
1, Rutherford Appleton Laboratory. Erection of Class
E workshop. The PC had no objection. Awaiting
determination.
 P21/V1012/HH – Sandpipers, Ford Lane.
Conversion of garage and construction of ground
floor store, first floor extension. A statement of the
number of people that may work at the property and
a transport assessment including cycle storage and
car parking was requested. Awaiting determination.

Viewing and
commenting on

planning applications
online

All planning applications in
the Vale of White Horse are

available at
www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk

NOTE: PC means Parish Council
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Village Diary - Summer 2021 Regular Events (In normal times) Church Services

Village Diary & Information

Parish Church of
St Augustine of
Canterbury
The Reverend
Dr Orazio Camaioni,
Rector of the Wantage
Downs Benefice
Tel: 832849      Email:
rectorwd@outlook.com
For details of services,
please see the What’s
On in The Hendreds
messages or the church
noticeboard.

Catholic Parish
of St Mary
Parish Priest:
The Reverend
Mgr Andrew Burnham
Tel: 835038 or
07976 437979
Email: Hendred
@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk

Sunday Mass
Please see the What’s
On weekly email
message.

The Bulletin
Editor: Rachel Sutton
bulletin@hendred.org

Production and
Editing
John Sharp
Charles Pappenheim
Anne Pappenheim

Webmaster
Charles Pappenheim
webmaster@hendred.org

Advertising
Charles Pappenheim
835014
bulletin@hendred.org
The Bulletin is
published by East
Hendred Parish
Council. Opinions
expressed are not
necessarily those of
the Council.
All telephone
numbers
are local (01235)
unless otherwise
stated.

You can view the
current  Bulletin and
past issues online at
www.hendred.org

Useful Contacts
All Emergency Services - 999
NON EMERGENCY:
POLICE -   Dial 101
        or Crimestoppers 0800 555 111

NHS -  Dial 111  or   www.nhs.uk

EAST HENDRED CONTACTS:
HENDRED ESTATE 821543
HENDRED STORES  833123

PUBS The Eyston Arms 833320
 The Wheatsheaf  833229

SCHOOLS Hendreds School 833379
St Amands School 833342
Hendreds Pre-school 831555

SPORTS Cricket (Ivan Mulford) 820316
Football (Steve Mulford) 07751 515412
Tennis play@hendredtennis.co.uk
Bowls (Glanville Preston) 833648

SNELLS HALL   Bookings 833561

DOCTORS
Health Centre, Mably Way
-  Church Street Practice           770245
-  Newbury Street Practice      763451
Didcot Health Centre       512288
Woodlands Medical Centre    517760

HOSPITALS
Churchill (Old Road)  01865 741841
John Radcliffe              0300 3047777
Nuffield Orthopaedic    0300 3047777
Wantage Community   01865 904030
Didcot Community        01865 904423

Electricity Mains Problems   105
Gas Leaks      0800 111999
Water Mains Problems  0800 316 9800
Rail Enquiries     0845 748 4950
Buses (Thames Travel)  01491 837988
Vale of White Horse District Council   422422

WANTAGE CONTACTS:
The Beacon (Civic Hall)  763456
Library 762291
Leisure Centre   766201
Vale Community Impact  765348
Tourist Information 760176
Vale & Downland Museum 771447

Deadline date for next Bulletin
Please send articles, B&W photographs etc. for the next Bulletin to me at the editor’s e-mail
address (see right)  to reach me by Sunday 8th August 2021.    Thank you. Rachel

Hendred Sports Club details
Football
https://twitter.com/EastHendredAFC1
Cricket
https:
//www.eastwesthendredcricketclub.com/
For All Stars
https://www.eastwesthendredcricketclub.com
/all-stars
For Dynamos
https://www.eastwesthendredcricketclub.com
/dynamos-1
https://www.facebook.com/ewhcc/
Tennis
https:
//clubspark.lta.org.uk/HendredsTennisClub
https://premiertennis.co.uk/venue/
east-hendred-tennis-club

For the latest information and contacts,
please check the weekly ‘What’s On in
the Hendreds’ email, Regular Events
(right) or refer to articles in this issue
of the Bulletin

Note:  Some details below may not apply due to
current Covid-19 related restrictions.
Sunday Champs Chapel Museum 2pm - 4pm
Monday Scouts 7 - 9pm, Snells Hall

Scout Leader - Chris Harrison
(Contact for all Scout group matters:
Doron Jensen, 07711 474883)

Tuesday Beaver Scouts 5:25 - 6:25pm, Snells
Hall.  (Simon, 07891 931166)
Cub Scouts 6:30 - 8pm, Snells Hall
(Mhairi, 820249)

Wednesday Walking Group 9.30 am
See page 8 for details and contact

Thursday Springline Singers 7.30 pm
See front page for venue and contact

Weekdays Pre-school, at Snells Hall,  Mon - Fri
9 am - 12 noon  and 12 noon - 3 pm
Tel: 831555 or
www.hendredspreschool.org

Monthly Snells Hall Committee Meeting
                    1st Tuesday - Currently on Zoom

7:45pm, Snells Hall Gallery
Parish Council Meeting
1st Thursday - Currently on Zoom
7:30pm, Snells Hall (Main Hall)
 Downs Golden Age Club
No meetings currently - see page 5

         Women’s Institute
         Zoom meetings currently - see page 5

mailto:webmaster@hendred.org

